
Staff ADVISORY COUNCIL 
OSU STAFF ADVISORY COUNCIL MINUTES 

February 12, 2014 – 416 SU, Case Study 2 

Guests: Mike Holder, VP Athletic Programs/Director; Terry Baker, Director, & Delaney Stephens, Dining Services; Anne 
Matoy, Assistant VP Administration & Finance; Mary Talley, Manager, Wellness Center; Toby Tucker, Daniel 
Alexander, & Jessica Martinez, Physical Plant; Liz Tarbutton, Lorinda Schrammel & Joey Keel, Human 
Resources; and Ray Catalino  

 
Darlene Croci, called the meeting to order at 1:18 pm.  Ray Catalino expressed his thanks to all the SAC members for the help 
they have provided to him over the past several months. After the Roll Call, Darlene read Emily Snow’s reinstatement request. It 
was approved by majority vote. 

Approval of Minutes:  The January 8, 2014 minutes were approved as presented. 
 
Approval of Agenda:  The agenda was approved with the addition of the February Faculty Council’s report under Report of 
University Committees. 
 
Guest Speakers:   
Mike Holder, VP Athletic Programs/Director, provided the Council members with a brief update on the Athletic Department and the 
various new facilities. He also noted several venue changes for the Special Olympics this year. 
 
Terry Baker, Director, Dining Services, informed the Council on the changes in Dining Services. Two major new items are the 
expanded international cuisines offered at Passports and the new nutritional data base website which will soon be available at 18 
of the 32 campus dining locations. Delaney Stephens helped demonstrate the site. Terry noted that Dining Services has won 3 
awards this past year and in March will be hosting a southern region conference for dining professionals. (PowerPoint attached)     
 
Suzy Harrington, Chief Wellness Officer, announced the official opening of the campus walking path on April 15 at 11:45 am at 
the Library. Also, various student groups with fitness themes will have tables setup at that time. The Student Union will have 
walking path options within the SU. She challenged everyone to be more active. The Bunny Trot will be in April and the pool will 
open in May. A kiosk with literature will soon be available outside her office (224 SU). She noted that the other campuses are also 
doing various wellness activities. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:   Darlene Croci presented the Treasurer’s report.  Report attached.  

Branch Campus Reports 
 
OSU-Tulsa/CHS:  Angelyn Holmes – No report was available 

OSU-OKC:  Kristy Voss – No report was available 

OSU-IT:  Kevin Hulett – No report was available 
  
Report of Standing Committees 

Rules & Procedures:  Kathie Tanner   
Kathie presented the Rules & Procedures Committee recommendation that the Council certify the vote that was held for the 
revision of the Constitution. The votes were: Yes-151, No-25, and Abstentions-4.  The Council voted to accept the 
recommendation. (Recommendation and the Constitution are attached.) 

Policies, Benefits, and Budget:  Nathan Moorman 
Nathan presented two recommendations from the PB&B committee for Council’s consideration: 1) parking payroll deduction and 2) 
short term disability. Each recommendation was presented, discussed, seconded by Kathie Tanner and affirmed by vote to be sent 
to OSU Administration. (See attached). 

Public Relations:  Shelley Potter  
Shelley met with Sue Goad and received some work requests for upcoming events. Shelley is working on updating the website.
 
Awards & Recognition:  Sue Goad  
Sue reported that the committee sent the padfolios and service pins out in January for the service awards. She thanked the 
committee for their efforts in sending these out. She noted the picnic menu for this year will be changed and the RFP for the 
catalog system is still in process. Anna Green-Hicks processed the brick order for 30 [35, 40, etc.] years of service for 58 
recipients. Darlene noted that she received several ‘Thank-you’ notes from staff who received their recognition pins/padfolios. 
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Report of Standing Committees 

Faculty Council Report:   
January meeting–Lora Polson noted Anne Matoy presented a report from the Retirement Investment Committee and the new 
travel policy was discussed.  
 
February meeting–Emily Snow noted the travel policy has been formally presented and is on hold while being reviewed by 
Property Risk Management; Ron Beers informed the Faculty Council that he is reviewing the Ombuds policies; Meridith Hamilton 
discussed her role as NCAA Faculty Representative; Pamela Fry talked about the Student Success Collaborative; and Gary Clark 
provided a report about the OSU-UML.  
 
Retirement Investment Committee: Anne Matoy, Assistant VP Administration & Finance, reported that VP Weaver formed this 
committee about two years ago to review the defined retirement investments which comprise approximately $800m. The 
recommendation of the committee is that a single record keeper (TIAA-CREF) should be implemented. Anne provided the January 
2014 OSU/A&M Retirement Update to the Secretary. (Report attached)  

Department of Wellness:  Mary Talley, Manager, Wellness Center, noted there are various activities highlighted on the Wellness 
handout. She reminded the Council that if they would like to have Wellness personnel visit their departments regarding overall 
services or provide in-services on nutrition or fitness to contact the Wellness Department. She also noted that it is time for the 
departments to sign-up to become a Certified Healthy Department. The applications are available online. (Handout attached)  
 
Officer’s Reports

Secretary’s Report:  Mickey Gregg – No report 

Vice Chair’s Report:  Darlene reported for Shawna that everyone needs to be sure to sign up to help at Staff Development Day 
and members should wear their SAC shirts. Also, Shawna wanted to remind the standing committee chairs that they will need to 
provide her with the name of their representative to serve on the Scholarship Subcommittee. 
  
Chair’s Report: Darlene Croci – No report 
 
Unfinished Business 
 
Staff Development Day: Darlene Croci noted that the committee will be meeting directly after this meeting. Lorinda Schrammel 
reported that total current registration is about 250. 
  
New Business– Proposed Bylaw changes – Since the Bylaws had been sent to the Council prior to the meeting, Kathie Tanner 
reviewed additional changes. The Council had further discussion and individual changes were approved. The Rules & Procedures 
Committee also had several handouts for the Council to review: 1) new configuration scenarios of Council seats as a result of the 
updated Constitution; 2) proposed Rules for Nomination/Nomination forms; and 3) Staff Advisory Council Member Responsibilities 
sheet that would accompany the Nomination Form. Members were asked to review these and email any suggenstions/comments 
to Kathie Tanner.
 
Announcements 

Staff Development Day and the Distinguish Service Awards Presentation will be on Friday, February 28, 2014 in Click Hall at the 
Alumni Center. The next SAC meeting will be March 12, 2014 in room 416 SU, Case Study 2. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:35 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mickey Gregg 
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